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GENERAL  MEETING 

 
June 16, 2015 

 
PRESENT:   
 
Executive Members      
Comrades Marty Keates, Len Marks, Ray Plourde, Myles Gallant, Sandy Dewar, Sherri 
McInnis, Kim Levesque, Margo Tremblay, Neil Wolfe, Garth Mader, Bud Dion, Jim Grant 
and Paul Larocque. 
 
Members  
Comrades Lucie Goderre, Gerry Keogh, Mac Casselman, Wayne Phillips, Michael Harrison, 
Bob Ruthuen, Ken Lehman, Elizabeth Sauve, Lorraine Pratt, G. Hamilton, D. Sayers, L. 
Young, V. Young, Garnet Sauve, George Williston, Doc Hopper, Molly Miller, John Lloyd, 
Bill Gloss, Hugh Morrison, Gord Atkinson, Don Johns, Susan Ierfino, Kristina Cormack, 
Jean Beck, Jack Andrews, Jim Grant, Paul Baiden, Wayne Edwards, Maureen Philippe, 
Manon Pilote, Terry St Louis and Royal Galipeau. 
 
ABSENT   
 
 
EXCUSED  Comrades Ken Green, Jeanine Nader, Steve Sauve, Mac Casselman, David 
Ballman, Jim Ferguson, Frank Stacey, Valerie Cyr and Branch ManagerTom Peel. 
 
 
1. OPENING CEREMONIES AS PER LEGION RITUAL : 

 
The President, Comrade Marty Keates called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with the 
Opening Ritual and the remembrance of our fallen comrades. 
 
DEVIATION:  
 
Installation of outstanding new executive members/appointees: 
Comrade Marty Keates requested a deviation from the meeting to have the following new 
executive members installed: Comrades Margo Tremblay, Neil Wolfe, Bud Dion and Jim 
Grant. 
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2. ROLL CALL : 
 
Sgt-At-Arms attendance reported by Comrade Ray Plourde: 13 of 23 Branch Officers and 
elected Standing Committee Members were present as well as 33 general members. 
Comrade Sherri McInnis announced that this constituted a quorum. 
 
 

 

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS GENERAL MEETING: 
 

The minutes of the previous General Meeting held on April 21, 2015 were sent out 
electronically to the members of the committee. Any corrections and/or amendments as 
identified have been made. A copy has been placed in the General Meeting Minutes’ 
Binder and on the Branch web site. 

 

Moved by Comrade Bud Dion and seconded by Comrade Paul Baiden that the minutes be 
accepted as submitted. 

 

CARRIED 
 
 
4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS: 
 
None 
 

 
5. GUEST SPEAKER:     
 

None 
 
6.  PRESIDENT’S  REPORT:     (Marty Keates) 
 

Since becoming President Comrade Marty Keates has been away so did not have much to 
report for this meeting.  The new blinds have been ordered.  Next meeting she is sure there 
will be plenty to discuss. 
 
Moved by Comrade Marty Keates and seconded by Comrade Susan Ierfino that the 
Presidents report be accepted as presented. 
 
CARRIED 
 
7. TREASURER/FINANCIAL OFFICER REPORTS:  

a. Breakout Tickets report :    (Jim Grant) 

See attached Financial Report at end of Minutes. 
 
Comarde Marty Keates said she would provide Comrade Jim Grant with a link to find out 
about increasing the take for the branch. 
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b. Financial Statements :    (Sandy Dewar) 
 
Please see financial statements at end of minutes. 
 
We had a good month.  We were able to put a little money into our savings account thanks 
to the LA and PC Party.  There were other small donations.  The Horseshoe Club paid its 
back user fees. 
 
We had a bad year as you can see from the Balance Sheet and Income Statement. 
 
We bled $ 23,001 in cash as you can see from the Cash Flow Report.  We don’t have a 
reserve in case of a catastrophe.  We need to have $30,000 in our savings account by 
summer’s end to see us through the winter months.  We only netted $7,000 last year before 
Christmas. 
 
We must change our business model.  The status quo and continued cash bleeding is a 
slow road to having to give up our charter. 
 
We are not short a stove as Garth worked his magic on the downstairs stove which was not 
red tagged.   
 
The Executive has taken steps to right the ship.  To that end they have proposed the 
following. 
Starting in September we will be switching garbage companies which will save about 
$5,000 this fiscal year. 
Similarly we wish to bring snow removal and ground maintenance under contract by 
competition. 
Contracting with our caterer is in progress. 
Entertainment will be halved to twice a month (1st and 3rd Fridays) beginning in September 
to save money. 
Membership fees will be increased next calendar year by $10 to $70. 
Bar prices will be increased  1 August.   
It is hoped these changes will get us through this Fiscal Year (2016). 
 
When you travel on behalf of the Branch, you are reminded that you must provide receipts 
for your trip in order to be reimbursed. 
 
Clarification was provided from questions that were raised by Comrade Paul Baiden on bar 
price increases as well as frequency of Friday entertainment. The cost of cleaning supplies 
from Margo Tremblay was also discussed. 
 

Moved by Comrade Wayne Edwards and Seconded by Comrade Susan Ierfino to accept the 
Financial Statement preliminary report. 
 
 
CARRIED 
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8. CORRESPONDENCE:  (Sherri Mcinnis) 
 
 
I received12 emails and other correspondence that cover various events held at or sponsored 
by other Branches.  There were also some thank you letters were also received and they have 
been copied and placed in the binder in the upstairs lounge on the cabinet under the 
television. 
 
9. CHAIRPERSON REPORTS UNDER THE PRESIDENT: 
 

 

a. Constitution and By-laws     (Bud Dion) 
 

No report. 
 

b. Training and Organizational Development     (Bud Dion) 
 

No report. 
 
c. Banner     (Vacant) 
 

No report. 
 
d. Kitchen      (Marty Keates) 

 
Peter has purchased a new fridge as well as new chairs.  These will remain at the legion in 
the event that Peter leaves.  (He is not planning on leaving.) 

 
e. Memorial Walk.    (Frank Stacey) 

 

No Report. 
 

 

f. Service Officer   (Frank Stacey and Doc Hopper) 
 

There will be a visit from Ontario Command Service Officers during the week of 13 July 
2015. 
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g. Nevada     (Jim Grant)  

 

 

 
 

h. Ladies Auxiliary  (Valerie Cyr) 
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No Report. 

 
i. Branch Manager   (Tom Peel) 

 

No Report. 
 

Moved by Comrade Marty Keats and seconded by Comrade Laurette Pratt that the reports of 
the committees under the President be accepted as presented. 

 
CARRIED 
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10. REPORTS UNDER THE PAST PRESIDENT:   (Ken Green) 
 
 

a. Future Planning  
No report. 
 

b. Election Committee  
No report. 
 

c. Entertainment    (Ken Green) 
 
Entertainment has been booked into the fall by Ken Green. 
 
There was a motion put forward that entertainment on Friday nights be cut back to two 
Fridays a month as there are not sufficient members/guests here after dinner. This is an 
area where we can reduce spending. This will start in September and be reviewed again in 
the future. 
 
Moved by Comrade Ray St Louis and seconded by Comrade Mac Casselman that the 
motion be accepted. 
 
CARRIED 

 
11. CHAIRPERSON REPORTS UNDER THE FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT:   

(Comrade Len Marks) 
 
The Branch had a group called Destination Halifax here at the Legion doing volunteer work 
such as cleaning the dining room, hall ways and working in the kitchen during the lunch 
time.  They also made a donation to the Branch for the sum of $1,000.00. 

 
a. Bar Officer    (Len Marks) 

 
No report. 

 
b. Inventory:   (Paul Larocque) 
 

The inventory has been completed and all is in order.  
Comrade Edwards also suggested that during golf tournaments that a table be set up to 
sell items. 
 

c.    Veterans and Aging :   (Vacant) 
 

No report. 
 

d. Sports    (Steve Sauve) 
 

No report. 
 

e. Housing     (Garth Mader) 
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Blinds have been ordered for upstairs Lounge and we continue to work on New Horizons 
List. 
There is a grant ($1,500.00) from Ontario Hydro to convert lights to more energy efficient 
ones.  This should also provide a savings of approx. $495.00/year. 
Dart board lights will need to be replaced as they are no longer approved; we may be able 
to get them from another Branch. 
Susan Ierfino suggested a sign be placed on the bulletin board advertising the Rental of 
the Branch hall for weddings/parties etc. 
 

f.    Scrapbook :    (Vacant) 
 

No report. 
 
g. Breakfast Club   (Vacant) 

 
No report. 
 

h.    Poppy Chair    (Neil Wolfe) 
   
Neil Wolfe has now taken on the portfolio and will be assisted by Bill Gloss. 
 

i. Poppy Trust Fund   (Comrade Lucie Goderre) 
 

Barb Johns will continue with Poppy Trust Fund until the end of September 2015 and then 
do the handover with Lucie Goderre who has volunteered to take over the position. 
 
 
Moved by Comrade Len Marks and seconded by Comrade Paul Larocque that the reports 
under the First Vice-President be accepted as presented. 

 

CARRIED 
 
 
12. CHAIRPERSON REPORTS UNDER THE SECOND VICE-PRESIDENT:   
 (Comrade Ray Plourde) 

 
 

a.    Cadet Liaison      (Ken Green) 
 

 
No report. 

 

b.    Sergeant-at-Arms    (David Ballman)  

 

No report. 

 

c. Hospital Visiting   (Margo Tremblay) 
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A get well card was sent to Edna Atkins. 

 

d.     Honours and Awards     (Ken Green) 

 

No report. 

 

e.    Special Events      (Mac Casselman) 

 

There is an upcoming Garage Sale at the Branch 4 July 2015. 

 

f.     Legion Seniors      (Margo Tremblay) 

 

No report. 
 
Moved by Comrade Don Johns and seconded by Comrade Paul Larocque that the reports 
under the Second Vice-President be accepted as presented. 
 
CARRIED 
 
 

13. CHAIRPERSON REPORTS UNDER THE THIRD VICE-PRESIDENT:   
 (Comrade Myles Gallant) 

 

 
a.    Public Relations      (Myles Gallant) 
 

Jean Beck has had advertisements placed for the Golf Tournament and Garage Sale. 
 
b.    Membership and Volunteers   (Kim Levesque)   

 
717 Members in Good Standing 
177 Dues lapsed but these members will be contacted. 
September 2015 will be initiation for new members. 
Paul Baiden stated that the initiation process should always remain a tradition and Mr 
Royal Galipeau stated that membership has one important condition; new members must 
volunteer time during the Poppy Campaign. 

 
c.    Bursary      (Jean Beck)   
 

No report. Start up in the Fall. 
 

 
d. Youth Education      (Jeanine Mader) 
 

No report. 
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e.    LA Liaison       (Jim Ferguson) 

 
No report. 
 
Moved by Comrade Betty Sauve and seconded by Comrade Margo Tremblay that the 
reports under the Third Vice-President be accepted as presented. 
 
 
CARRIED 
 
 
14. GENERAL AND NEW BUSINESS :  
 
1. Moved by Comrade Susan Ierfino to pay for repairs on the Handicap lift $923.50 and 
maintenance for $227.59. This was seconded by Comrade Bud Dion. 
 
CARRIED 
 
2. Moved by Comrade Sandy Dewar to increase Membership dues from $60.00/year to 
$70.00/year starting for 2016. This was seconded by Comrade Don John. 
 
CARRIED 
 
15. ADJOURNMENT:    

 
Moved by Comrade Marty Keates and seconded by Comrade Susan Ierfino that the 
meeting be adjourned. 
 
CARRIED 
 
15. CLOSING CEREMONY:       

 
The meeting was adjourned with the closing ceremony at 8:55 pm. 
 
 

 
Sherri McInnis      Marty Keates  
  Secretary          President  
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